Press release: Bridging payments for
Basic Payment Scheme 2017 confirmed by
Farming Minister

More than 93% of farmers in England signed up to the 2017 Basic Payment
Scheme (BPS) have now received their payment. While the RPA continue to pay
farmers, those who haven’t received their money by the end of March will be
offered a bridging payment of 75% in April, Farming Minister George Eustice
said today (Friday 26 January).

Payments made to date are worth more than £1.5 billion. The 79,000 farmers
who have been paid include a range of claim types and sizes including cross-
border, young farmer and common land claims.

Farming Minister George Eustice said:

We have made good progress towards getting payments to farmers this
year with over 93 per cent now paid and we are working hard on the
final seven per cent.

The burden of EU rules continues to be a barrier to some of the
remaining processing so we will ensure that, as we did last year,
any farmer not paid by the end of March will receive a bridging
Payment in April.

As the Environment Secretary has made clear, when we leave the EU we will
match the £3 billion that farmers currently receive in support from the CAP
until 2022, and we intend to go on supporting farmers for years to come where
the environmental benefits of that spending are clear.
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